
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
Authorize the Purchasing Agent to execute, on behalf of the Health Services Department, a
purchase order with Groupware Technology, Inc., in an amount not to exceed $203,072 for
the purchase of additional Citrix XenDesktop licenses and maintenance for the period
September 20, 2017 through October 30, 2018. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
100% funding is included in the Hospital Enterprise Fund I. 

BACKGROUND: 
The Epic Electronic Medical Record (EMR) system requires the use of Citrix Terminal
Services. Citrix software allows the Health Services Department staff access to the Epic
EMR system. Citrix also improves remote access to the Epic EMR for the Contra Costa
Regional Medical Center (CCRMC) on-call clinical staff.

Health Services will be expanding the use of its Electronic Medical Records system in the
fall of 2017, and two new large user populations will be added to the system: (1) Behavioral
Health Services will begin using the system, which will add hundreds of new users, and (2)
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Public Health will be expanding its use of the system as new Public Health nurses and field
operatives will begin accessing the system over virtual private network. Citrix provides the
access portal through which all users access the EMR, and the system has been running very
close to the license limits on hand for the last two years. 



CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If this purchase order is not approved, Health Services will not be able to support the influx
of new users or maintain the requisite number of concurrent connections during peak hours,
and as a result, patient care would be jeopardized.


